Kenai Peninsula Borough

North Peninsula Recreation Service Area

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Brent Johnson, Assembly President

Members, Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly

THRU:

Peter A. Micciche, Mayor

Brandi Harbaugh, Finance Director BH

FROM:

Eric Eleton, NPRSA Director EE

DATE:

June 28, 2023

RE:

Ordinance 2023-19-03, Appropriating a \$5,000 Donation from Hilcorp Alaska,

LLC to Supply Local Students with Backpacks for the 2023-24 School Year (Mayor)

The North Peninsula Recreation Service Area ("Service Area") has partnered with Nikiski North Star Elementary to host a back-to-school community barbecue and school supply giveaway to benefit the students in the Service Area.

The Service Area was awarded a monetary donation from Hilcorp Alaska, LLC in the amount of \$5,000 for the purpose of supplying local students with backpacks for the school year. With this donation, we will be able to purchase and give away approximately 250 backpacks. In partnership with the local schools and businesses, we also plan on conducting a school supply drive so we can stuff each bag with supplies the students need to start the school year off right. This donation will help ease the burden families feel due to the rising cost of school supplies each year.

This Ordinance appropriates \$5,000 in donated funds for the purpose of supplying local students with backpacks for the 2023-24 school year.

Your consideration is appreciated.

FINANCE DEPARTMENT FUNDS VERIFIED

Acct. No. 225.61110.24BAC.49999

Amount: \$5,000

Bv:

Data: 6/27/2023